Marvin Newman
April 16, 2011

                              Dear Barbara and Kenneth,

Sorry I can’t be with you May 1st. 

Below is one of my many memories.

Good luck with the interviews, and I look forward to the results.

Best regards,

Marvin 

                              The year was 1951 and the amalgamation of ID and IIT was in its infancy.

I spent the last 6 months at ID working on my Master’s thesis, little did I know that it would be the first Master of Science in Photography that IIT would bestow on a graduate student of ID.

To say that it was difficult would be putting it mildly.

My IIT counselor gave me instructions as to what was expected in a Master’s Thesis. My counselor was an academic not well versed in the arts and was surprised when the bulk of what I would submit was photographs. I then got further instructions as to what the necessary written thesis had to contain. That’s when Aaron Siskind came to my rescue, Aaron had been an English teacher in the New York City school system and after I wrote the thesis we spent a solid 2 days re-working all the academic writing fine points necessary to succeed. There continued to be a number of rewrites to the specifications of my counselor. Finally it was done, to what we thought had satisfied all the requirements. We were then told that it still wasn’t enough. It became clear that there was a larger issue on the table that needed to be resolved, between the departments of the two schools. Aaron consulted with Harry (Callahan) and it was decided that Harry as head of the ID Photography department had to protest the decision. He did it forcefully and I received my MS in 1952. 

I was so privileged to know these two great photographers Aaron Siskind and Harry Callahan as mentors, and the memory of their loyalty and friendship continues to this day. 

